MINUTES OF THE METROPOLITAN SEWERAGE DISTRICT BOARD

The regular monthly meeting of the Metropolitan Sewerage District Board was held in the Board Room 501, City Building, Asheville, North Carolina at 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday, November 16, 1971.

Chairman Peterson called the meeting to order and Mrs. Swicegood, Secretary, called the roll with the following members present: Mr. Peterson, Mr. Dawson, Mrs. Swicegood, Mr. Clark, Mr. Longshore, and Mr. Williams.

The members having received copies of the previous minutes, Mr. Williams moved and Mr. Dawson seconded the motion that they be approved as recorded. This motion was carried unanimously.

Mr. Johnson, Engineer-Manager, in his communications report stated we had no formal communications. He reported that work on the Sweeten Creek Project is still shut down and may not resume until the first of the year. He gave a brief report on future aspects of sewage disposal and called attention to legislation just passed by the U. S. Senate and the impact it will have on the Metropolitan Sewerage District from a financial standpoint.

Mr. Redmond, Attorney, stated some progress has been made in the Sweeten Creek right-of-way problem and thinks the matter can be resolved.

Chairman Peterson, with the Board's concurrence, canceled the December meeting and stated, if necessary, he would call a special meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:40 p.m.

November 16, 1971

Lecon Selecond Secretary